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As part of the “KCCLA Movie Night: Family on Screen” event, the KCCLA will hold a screening of 

director Kim Ji-woon’s film “The Quiet Family” at the cultural center’s Ari Hall at 7 p.m. on Wednesday, 

June 12.  

KCCLA Movie Night is based on four films from the Family on Screen series arranged by the Korean 

Film Archive, and the event was held to reflect on the meaning of family in Korean society through 

excellent Korean films dealing with the theme of family. 

Director Kim Ji-woon's film “The Quiet Family (1998)” is a black comedy horror film from Korea, and 

is his feature film debut. It deals with the turmoil that arises after a series of incidents of guests dying at 

a family's mountain cabin located in the mountains of Gyeonggi-do. With the passionate performances 

of outstanding actors such as Park In-Hwan, Na Moon-Hee, Song Kang-ho, and Choi Min-Sik, and fresh 

directing, the film received praise from critics and enthusiastic support from fans at the time of its release, 

and had success at the box office. “The Quiet Family” ranked 6th on the Korean film box office rankings 

in 1998 and won the Best Film Award in the Fantasia category at the 19th Fantasporto Film Festival in 

Oporto, Portugal in 1999. 

After this screening, there will be screenings of “The Host (2006, Bong Joon-ho)” on July 10th and “The 

Scandal Makers (2008, Kang Hyeong-Cheol)” on July 31st. Movie screenings are free, but screenings 

may be restricted by age group depending on the rating of the film. RSVP is available through the 

KCCLA website. 

 

 


